Double lane closure on [-395 this weekend May 10-12
Closures needed for bridge work along 1-395

Multiple lanes on 1-395 south are scheduled to close this weekend, May 10-12, for bridge
work. The closures will begin Friday night at 10 p.m. and continue through Sunday morning.

What to expect this weekend:

e Two regular lanes will be closed on I-395 south between King Street (Exit 5) and
Duke Street (Exit 3) Friday night at 10 p.m. through Sunday morning.

e An additional lane will be closed between Seminary Road and Duke Street from 11
p.m. Friday until 8 a.m. Saturday.

e To help ease traffic, a minimum of one southbound HOV lane will remain open over
the weekend, from the D.C. line to Edsall Road. Thru-traffic (southbound to
Springfield) is encouraged to use the HOV lanes, while local traffic will need to use
the open regular lanes.

The closures are needed to accommodate the third of four planned weekends of bridge
rehabilitation work along the corridor. All work is weather dependent and will be rescheduled
if inclement weather occurs. Please use alternative routes if possible. If traveling in this area,
drivers should use caution and plan extra travel time.

The 395 Express Lanes eight-mile northern extension are scheduled to open this fall. Learn
how the 395 Express Lanes will work on our website and about how to get an E-
ZPass here.


https://expresslanes.com/projects/395
https://expresslanes.com/ezpass

